BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD ON 30 APRIL 2009
PRESENT Cllrs Stentiford, Overfield, Tatman, Hoyland, Wright, Flockton and Bradford, Tim Gittins,the Clerk, PC Sue Broadwell, and 14 members of the public. .
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE  Cllr Lobley, Ian Frankland, Mike Palmer Jones, and Brian Moscrop. 
MINUTES OF 2008 APM  (distributed at the meeting) It was proposed Pauline Hills, seconded John Wright, and agreed unanimously that they be approved as a true record. 
CHAIRMAN’S INTRODUCTION AND SYNOPSIS OF YEAR’S ACHIEVEMENTS (The Chairman had circulated notes on the Parish Council ‘s activities during the year in advance of the meeting.) Cllr Stentiford began by explaining changes to the composition of the Council over the year. Cllr Gooch had felt obliged to retire due to increased pressure of work. Gilly Wright had joined the Council and was already proving an asset, together with her husband, John. Tim Gittins would join the Council officially at the May meeting. 
He then outlined briefly the main highlights of the last year. The Council had played a significant part in the discussions about the extension to the conservation area and, on the whole, were pleased with the outcome. The formation of a thriving Youth Club had been a 
real success. The Council had been instrumental in obtaining the reduction in the speed limit on Blackmoor and Tithe Barn Lanes. The web site had been completely re-launched . “Green” action was continuing to be promoted in a variety of ways. 
POLICE REPORT In the absence of PCSO Louise Lodge, this report was given by PC Sue Broadwell, who compared crime figures for the last year with those of 2007-8. Altogether there had been 47 crimes reported in 2008-9, many more than in the previous year. 6 arrests had been made. The increase in crime was attributable to the credit crunch and people’s increasing carelessness in leaving doors open and failure to lock valuables away out of sight, particularly plasma TVs and computers. There were 3 on going problems in the area. The first was the camping activity by youths in Hetchell Woods, about which the Police were attempting as much surveillance as practicable. The second was speeding  on the A58, where monitoring revealed that the culprits were usually locals. The third problem was that of inconsiderate parking outside the school, where efforts were constantly made to mitigate the problem, and recently all parents had been sent a letter requesting consideration. 
REPORT ON PLANNING BY CLLR TATMAN Cllr Tatman began by thanking his 2 colleagues on the Planning Committee – Cllrs Flockton and Lobley for their help. He reported that there had been 68 applications considered during the year, about which the Council had seen no reason to comment on 43, to express some comment on 5, and to object to 20. He urged residents wishing to influence the Council ‘s response to particular applications to approach him immediately, rather than wait until the Council’s reply had already been submitted and it was too late to exert any influence over it. 
REPORT ON HIGHWAYS BY CLLR HOYLAND Cllr Hoyland reported on recent actions by LCC Highway Dept. A French drain had been fitted in the Cornmill ginnel but nothing further was proposed until the effectiveness of that had been monitored. Gullies had been cleared on Church Lane but there were on going problems with water here. A structural survey of the bridge is to be carried out .There was some evidence of the Dept. taking steps to alleviate the flooding problem in the village. There was uncertainty about the best solution to repairs at the ford on Spear Fir and currently work planned there had had to be postponed until the weather improved. She and Cllr Wright had walked most of the paths in the village and conducted their own survey of areas in need of attention. 
REPORT ON YOUTH CLUB AND PLAYGROUND BY CLLR BRADFORD. Cllr Bradford reported that the Youth Club was doing very well, thanks for which should go to Cllr Overfield and the Sports Club, who had made premises available for the group during the winter months. There was now a regular attendance of 16- 25, enjoying talks, outings and use of the Sports Club facilities in the winter and those of the Village Hall in summer. 
Turning to the playground, he explained that the intention was to make a complete re-vamp.of the existing facilities. Consultations about play equipment most acceptable to the children of the village were taking place at present with the school and the nursery group .Grants are to be applied for but some additional funding from the public will also be required. The Council was fortunate to have the support of District Cllrs Rachael Procter and Alec Shelbrooke and of a new resident to the village, Mike Palmer Jones, ex LCC, who had been largely responsible for the new Thorner playground and was offering help and advice to the Bardsey Council. 
PARISH PLAN UPDATE BY CLLR OVERFIELD Cllr Overfield reported that the Plan had listed 95 objectives, of which after 5 years ,52 had been completed, 9 were constantly on going , 11 were reviewed annually, and 23 had proved unsuccessful , some for practical reasons and some because they had been overtaken by events. One example of the latter was the suggestion for a play area opposite the school where there were both landowner and traffic problems, and where more suitable locations had been found in Park Field , the new Nursery Group and the Playground. The Footpath proposed for Bankfield to the Cornmill had also met with landowner problems. However, during the last year 5 tasks had been completed. The Youth Club had been established. The footpaths from the Callister Hall to the Cornmill and from Blackmoor Lane to Scarcroft had been tidied up. The Parish Map had been completed and officially opened in March. The proposed footpath from Keswick Lane to First Avenue had been officially upgraded to high priority in ROWIP. The path proposed from Ascot, Keswick Lane to the Playground and Park Field, had been approved for a capital grant from LCC. 
REPORT ON KISDORF AND BARDSEY FEST BY TIM GITTINS. Tim attributed the success of the Fest to great team work by the organising committee under the leadership of Pauline Hills. They had had an excellent programme, for which thanks were due to David Green. A profit of £420 would be held over until the next Fest in 2010.The combination of the Fest with the Twinning had worked well. Most events had sold out, new friendships with Kisdorf visitors had been forged and the whole twinning arrangement had been re-vitalised. It was now considered right to put it on a more formal footing, with Parish Council backing and the formation of an official twinning group. 
FINANCIAL REPORT BY CLERK (The Unaudited accounts for 2008-9 had been circulated in advance.) The Clerk added further details, explaining the justification for the generous balance in the accounts and the Council’s decision to increase the Precept for 2009-10. She expressed thanks to Philip Oddy, the Internal Auditor. 
CHAIRMAN’S SUMMARY The Chairman complimented his fellow Cllrs on their level of commitment to the job, involving many in day to day tasks connected with the Council. He thanked in particular Cllr Overfield and the Clerk for their help in this, his first year as Chairman. 
ANY OTHER BUSINESS.                                                                                                          1. Mavis Curtis, a dog walking resident from the Congreves, thanked the Council for their efforts to obtain a footpath from the Congreve Estate to Keswick Lane. However, she went on to list a number of areas where improvements to the environment were needed – rubbish collecting on the small ginnel near Barker’s Ash on the A58 leading to the Congreves, absence of a litter bin previously sited between the Congreves and Bank Top, and the proliferation of dog mess, particularly on The Ginnel and around the duck pond, where she asked if a litter bin could be provided.
2. Jack Cairns raised the subject of the Parish Plan, commenting that he had noticed from reading the Council Minutes on the Internet that this never appeared as an agenda item. He felt that, although actions resulting from the Plan were being implemented to a degree, there was never a collective view taken of the Plan and asked that the item be placed on the agenda from time to time. 
3. Rosie Stentiford brought up the matter of cars speeding along Wike Lane and wondered whether action could be taken to obtain a reduction in the speed limit ,as the road was currently dangerous for horse riders and pedestrians ,and had already been the cause of  a number of accidents. 
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